
The Glenmoor Newsletter 

Nov. 2023 
 

 

Your Newly Elected Glenmoor Board!  

Board members may be reached at GlenmoorHOA60102@gmail.com 

 

 Board members: 

Jeff Petrin 

Dave Hahn 

TomCaprile 

 Alternate Board Member: 

Robert Taylor 

 

 Treasurer:  

Andrea Bohner 

 

Filled Committee Positions: 

 Welcome Committee -Janet Vogler 

 Newsletter -Gail Baldwin  

o Call or email Gail with suggestions for Newsletter content. 

 Horsin360@gmail.com 

 224-678-7112 

 Architectural Committee – Board of Directors 

 Well Being – Jim and Sheila Summaria 

 Landscape Committee – Dave Hahn 

 

The Glenmoor Community would enjoy your input, expertise, and assistance. Become a part of the team! Contact 

your Glenmoor Board of Directors - GlenmoorHOA60102@gmail.com for volunteer opportunities, either in one of the 

positions listed below or as a team member on a committee listed above. 

 Open Board/Committee Positions: (Appointed by the BOD) 

President 

Vice President 

Secretary 

 

Oct.15 Annual Meeting Minutes are posted on www.Glenmoorhomes.info 

 

 

Groot Trash Removal and Notes: 

 FREE Fall Leaf and Brush Collection: 

o October 5 through December 15, leaf and brush collection will be provided by Groot at no charge.  

 Leaves and brush must be placed in standard paper yard waste bags or cans that are clearly 

marked with a red “X” and placed at the curb on our regular Thursday collection days. (Bagged 

lawn clippings and other, general yard waste need to be bagged separately and require a sticker.) 

 Trash containers and regular weekly trash removal:  

o Per Village Code, place trash cans at the curb after 5pm the night before trash is picked up and return 

empty trash containers to your storage area by 11pm after pick up.  

o The Village may impose fines for trash cans which are left out! 



 2023 Holiday Trash pickup: 

o Thanksgiving: Collection delayed by 1 day after Thanksgiving (Ours will be the Friday following 

Thanksgiving) 

o Christmas: Collection delayed by 1 day after Christmas (Ours will be the Friday following Christmas) 

 Questions for Groot? 

o 847-734-6400 

 

The “Inside Curve”, parked cars and the “Need for Speed” 

o There are 4 right angle turns without stop signs on the streets of Glenmoor.  Residents have 

suggested that in order to avoid blocking visibility and to increase public safety, we avoid 

parking on the inside, or short side, of those curves.  The most concerning spot is the first turn 

on Redwood just after the intersection of Ivy and Redwood.    

o It’s less than ½ mile from the entrance of Glenmoor to the home at the farthest point in the 

subdivision.  

 At our posted speed limit of 25mph, it only takes 58 sec. to drive that ½ mile. 

 For those who would make that drive at 35mph, only 16 seconds are saved. For those 

who drive at 30mph, only 10 seconds are saved! 

 Have you got 16 sec. or less to protect the safety of our residents? Please be mindful of 

your speed and slow down!  You may save the life of a child or a beloved family pet.   

 

Winter Overnight parking restrictions and Vacation House Watch Request: 

 Oct.31-Apr.1 

o NO OVERNIGHT STREET PARKING 2am-5am 

o Limited single night parking authorization is available by contacting our Algonquin Police Dept. 

inadvance. 

 Online: Google “Algonquin Police”, then scroll down to “Topics of Interest” then “Overnight 

Street Parking Request” 

 By phone: 847-658-4531 7am to 5pm Mon. through Fri. 

 Traveling?  The Algonquin Police will help you protect you home while you’re away! 

 Online: Google “Algonquin Police”, then scroll down to “Topics of Interest” then “Vacation House 

Watch Request” 

 By phone: 847-658-4531 7am to 5pm Mon. through Fri 

 

 

Watch for it! 

 Your 2024 Glenmoor dues notification will be in the mail shortly! 

o Good News!  NO DUES INCREASE! 

 

A new and recurring addition to our newsletter! “In the Garden” with Judi Z.Enjoy Judi’s timely and seasonal 

garden notes and tips! 

 Fall Flowerbed Cleanup: 

o How you clean up the annuals, perennials and bushes in your flower beds this fall can have a 

massive impact on the health and vitality of your beds next year.  

 The ground is moist. Dig up weeds from your flower beds now. 
 Remove ALL fading and dead Annuals  
 Dig up and subdivide Perennialsand share them with your neighbors. 

 Fall is a great time to: 



o Regenerate! (remove old & dead branches) on spiraeas and other shrubs.  
o Contact Judi (847-809-8616) for a FREE consultation on what to do in your garden. She would 

enjoy helping you beautify our neighborhood by sharing a free daylily from her own garden 
with you! 

o Go to an Apple Orchard and buy as many apples as you can store in your fridge. You'll NEVER eat 
a storebought apple again. They last till Jan /Feb. Use them for applesauce, pie, baked with pork 
or chicken, or in salads.  There are endless possibilities! 

Happy Gardening! 

Our HOA newsletter is provided via email distribution. Should you have any items, suggestions, ideas, or 

announcements you wish to share with your neighbors, contact us at: 

GlenmoorHOA60102@gmail.com  

 

Glenmoor Homeowners Association 

PO BOX 96, Algonquin, IL 60102 

https://glenmoorhomes.info 

 

Glenmoor Homeowners Association Mission: 
The purpose of the Glenmoor Homeowners Association is to provide for the maintenance, upkeep and 

repair of the common area property, including the decorative entranceway, landscaping and fence along 

Haegers Bend Road, and to protect and promote the quality of residence within Glenmoor for all 

residents in general, without unduly restricting the rights of individual residents. 

 

 


